
3/29/2022 A.D. 
 
To whom it may concern,  
 
 Praised be Jesus Christ, now and forever!  It is with righteous anger that I, a Catholic Christian 
man, write to respectfully request the defeat and rejection of HB1171, which threatens the lives of 
unborn human persons and their mothers in Maryland, D.C., & Virginia, where I live.  This diabolically 
crafted lie has one goal:  the murder of as many unborn human persons as possible, at the expense of 
Maryland residents, many of whom are pro-life, pro-family, pro-woman, pro-God Christians.  All unborn 
lives matter, and must be defended, protected, and nurtured by us – not brutally murdered by abortion, 
the worst holocaust in history!  Our Lord Jesus Christ taught us, “Whatever you did to the least of my 
brethren, you did it to me” (Matthew 25:40).  Unborn human persons are “the least” among us, and 
must be vigorously defended and protected, as you and I were.  I thank you for your prayerful 
consideration of this most grave issue, and I welcome you to contact me to discuss it at your 
convenience. 
 
Respectfully in Jesus, Mary, & Joseph,  
 
Michael J. Sirotniak  
Coordinator of Adoration & Security 
Saint Agnes Catholic Church  
1910 N. Randolph St. 
Arlington, VA 22207 
703-525-1166 ext. 229 
msirotniak@saintagnes.org 
     

 

 

   


